
 

 

 March 8, 2021 

OHIO LEGISLATIVE SERVICE COMMISSION 

Office of Research  
and Drafting www.lsc.ohio.gov 

Legislative Budget 
Office 

 

H.B. 8 

134th General Assembly 

Fiscal Note &  
Local Impact Statement 

Click here for H.B. 8’s Bill Analysis 

Version: As Introduced  

Primary Sponsors: Reps. West and Plummer 

Local Impact Statement Procedure Required: No 

Maggie West, Senior Budget Analyst  

The bill’s revisions to the law governing the electronic recording of custodial 
interrogations are unlikely to result in any discernible ongoing fiscal effects on the state or 
political subdivisions.  

The bill modifies the law governing electronic recording of custodial interrogations by 
requiring the recording of all statements made by a person suspected of committing certain 
criminal offenses during a custodial interrogation. It appears to be the practice of law 
enforcement agencies generally to record custodial interrogations in such circumstances. This 
suggests that there should be no discernible ongoing costs for law enforcement agencies to 
comply with the electronic recording requirement. 

The bill provides guidance to the trial court regarding the admissibility of evidence 
obtained from a custodial interrogation where law enforcement did not electronically record a 
statement as required. There should be no discernible costs for trial courts to incorporate this 
provision into their legal proceedings. 
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